Barton University Resource Center, 

11-20-08


As a long time citizen of South Lake Tahoe (has it been 37 years already??), I appreciate the evolution of Barton Hospital's services, including the free quarterly health checkups that I participate in.  I just received your postcard announcing your services for the winter quarter.  I wonder if the Resource Center would be interested in talking about ways to serve the community in regard to healthy indoor air and specifically the prevalence of radon in homes in the South Shore.  I have addressed why radon is a problem at Lake Tahoe on my web site, http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com, so I will spare you the repeating of it here, except to say that radon is the number two cause of lung cancer, behind cigarette smoke and that one out of every two homes in South Lake Tahoe has elevated radon.  Radon is an issue where we could really make a difference helping people, only most of us do not know much about it.  That's what I hope a partnership will address. 

Take a look at the web page to learn more about radon and then consider talking with me further about my ideas of possibly forming a partnership to inform and possibly help people in this town deal with radon they do not even know is there.  I have already applied to Soroptimsts for a grant for the Tahoe Newborn Radon Program which will be run in conjunction with Barton Hospital birthing department.  But that is just in the planning stage.  Please let me know if we can talk about this further from the Resource Center standpoint. 

Jeff Miner 
Radon At Tahoe 
http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com 
530-577-7293

